
Charlotte Disc Golf Club – December Meeting minutes 

Meeting Date – 12/11/2024 

Location- Lost World Brewing – 1100 Metropolitan Ave. STE. 165 Charlotte NC 28204 

President calls the meeting to order at 6:36p.m. 

Treasury Report was explained by Mellisa Lindeman.   

• Report Highlights- We now have an asset report.  This allows us to track assets to claim 
depreciation against.  Accounts receivable 

•  David Weaver and the 2024 First Run Open has been finalized. 
• A large portion of the balance in AR is what the Disc Golf Pro Tour owes us for the 2024 

Championship.  
• Rec Desk renewal is due soon. 

o Dave to reach out to RecDesk to find out when we will owe our next renewal fee. 
• Melissa believes eventually once the club has more money in the bank / bigger buffer the 

Club needs to plan how to spend this money.  Set some long-term goals for what we want to 
grow to?   

Membership Report – 404 members  

• 2025 membership is open on Disc Golf Scene 
• Membership Drive will be on Jan 4th at Eastway – This is where the even tags will be released 
• Ice bowl Charity Food Drive will be on Jan. 18th at Scrapyard – This is where the odd tag will 

be released. 
•  2025 membership will be $20,  Women’s memberships are now $15. Membership package 

is a bag tag.  Plan for 2025-  Now LD’s will have you sign up on DGS on sight.  $2.25ish DGS 
fee will apply.  

• The club should look into acrylic signs with QR code pointing them to the Club page to join 
for all LD’s.  Also look into QR codes on tee signs.     

Operations Report  -  

• North Mecklenburg regional center (across form bailey) – Has a ton of land. Robert and 
Huey designed a 9 hole course that could be expanded to 18. Municipality won’t have funds 
in place until July 2025.  Mark asked if the club would consider fronting the money. The 
costs associated with the course would be land clearing.  The board agreed to consider 
paying for the land clearing if we could get a clear understanding of the cost and a formal 
agreement with the municipality to pay the club back once funding is in place.   

• Nevin – Inner loop 18 is mostly cut in.  Josh new CD had a workday with more to come.  
Focused on clearing the land. 5ish holes are complete. Mark has the course install far 
enough ahead that we should be ready for the first event in July.  We are ready to purchase 
perm basket conversion kits.  Kyle to place the order 



• RL – Tentative design for both short and long course is done.  Mark to get out there after 
Xmas to at least get an idea of the timeline for the forestry cutting.  Short course will be sub 
200’ long holes on the course.  Long course will be similar to OG course. 

• Hopewell – Eagle scout will be installing 9 to 10 tee pads.  Some holes tee from existing 
surfaces.  Has quotes completed and is ready to purchase materials.   

• Nest- Bobcat added 3 new installation tubes to create new green locations.  6,10, and 18  
• Robbins –9 hole course is complete and playable.  This course will remain in place until the 

new road is finished.  We cannot start working on the new course until State DOT approves 
the new road routing.  Once we know where the road will be, we can start working on the 
course routing. This will hopefully start in 2026.  We should be prepared for this project to 
last into 2027.   

• Stallings courses – The club has added this course to our insurance policy and now have 
the ability to maintain and use this course.  The new course is an 11 hole course with 2 tee 
pads per hole.  Mark thinks the city will maintain it for the most part. Next step is for Mark to 
walk the property with general contractor to work on the final course installation. 

General Notes   
• Mark was able to get a large amount of turf scrap to use for tee pad repairs.  We have 

enough to resurface approx.. 50 tees.  “Basically”, free to the club.   
• Boys and Girls Club course – Postponed for now.  Salvation army relationship needs to be 

massaged prior to approving funding.  Hinges on after school programs and the like. Mark to 
continue working on this.   

Signage Report  - Corey has Elon Park and Nevin’s artwork completed.  Bobcat to order 
those signs soon.  Those course sponsors have been contacted to get their info for those 
signs.  10 of 26 have responded.  Angry and Nevin sponsors will be ordered next week.  To 
combat signs being damaged we will now use wooden sign backers to make new signs 
stronger. Plan is to use existing backers if they are able and if not we’ll purchase new 
lumber as needed.   

Women’s Committee Report –  See report. 

Events Report –    

• We have approved the 2024 event schedule and submitted our first reservation 
request to the county.  We should have a permit in the next week. 

• I will be presenting a detailed report in January on the 2024 and 2025 season.   

Open Issues –  

• CAC – The Club has decided to take the CAC back as an internal club run event. Kyle wants 
to know how we move forward.  Mark wants to know who is running it and what do we want 
it to be.  Naomi suggested a club committee. Mark thinks it is a good idea to have aspiring 
td’s use it as a steppingstone to larger events like major’s. Club agreed to form a committee 
led by Kyle.   

Board Members 5 minutes 



Trey – Reached out to WNC DGA about a CDGC workday camping trip.  WNC is still waiting for the 
parks department to to give them the go ahead to start putting the courses back together.  Trey will 
follow up. 

Devin – Charlotte Charity Classic promo 

Kyle – Mental Health is important.  If you get lonely reach out to someone.  Kyle wanted everyone to 
know that there are people out there that can help with anything anyone is struggling with.  We want 
to be a resource for any disc golfer out there struggling during the holidays.   

Dave – Election Update – everything is on schedule.  3 more reminder emails are set to be sent prior 
to the election closing on Dec. 21st. 

Mark Huether – Good 

Bobcat – tell your friends to vote, its important.  Last election we lacked nominees so this one is 
important 

Melissa – plugging the club championship and shout out to Dave, Devin and Mark as their positions 
are up for election.  You do not have to be a board member to help the club achieve goals that you 
think are important.  We can all work toward the same goal. 

 

Action Items From Nov. 

• Get quotes for tent and table drape with CDGC custom logos – in progress 
• Review job/role description list prepared by Melissa – Approved by a unanimous vote during 

the board only portion of the meeting   
• Vote on Winget benches – look at Winget revenue, call for a vote doubles #500 is on Jan. 5th 

passed with a unanimous vote. Plan is place to have it installed in time. 
• DG has a bag tag lanyards for Trey and the membership committee – Trey did not want them 
• Ice Bowl and membership drive - Pat to reach out to Rachel to set dates for both.  – In 

progress.  Has been scheduled and seems on track 
• Bobcat to work with Cory our graphic artist to create a sponsorship sign template to – Done 
• Board to work on 2025 CAC – Discussed in board only.  Plan in place 

Action Items from Dec. 

• Club to look into acrylic sign with a QR code linking to our membership page for LD’s to 
promote people joining the club at Leagues. 

• Club to look at signs with a QR code linking to our membership page to be installed on area 
courses tee signs 

• Get Quotes for Club Tent, table drape and feather flags to promote the club at community 
events – Dave is working on this 

• Kyle to place an order with DGA for portable to permanent basket conversion kits for Nevin 
inner loop course baskets 

• CAC planning committee formation - Kyle 
 








